Henriques, Roberta

From: Hope, Obote

Sent: 28 January 2020 11:00

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Planning Application 2019/6125/P 385, Kentish Town Road, NW5 2TJ
Morning,

Please log the attached as an objection.

Kind Regards,

Obote Hope
Planning Officer
020 79742555

From: Headlam-Wells, Jenny (Councillor) <Jenny.Headlam-Wells@camden.gov.uk>
Sent: 27 January 2020 09:34
To: Hope, Obote <Obote.Hope@camden.gov.uk>
Subject: Planning Application 2019/6125/P 385, Kentish Town Road, NW5 2TJ
19.01.20
To: Obote Hope
Planning Services
London Borough of Camden
5 Pancras Square, London N1C 4AG

27.1.20

Re: Application 2019/6125/P 385 Kentish Town Road NW5 2TJ

Dear Obote Hope

| am the Camden Councillor for the Kentish Town ward in which these premises are located. | am writing to
endorse the objection of Kentish Town Road Action (KTRA) to the element in this Planning application that

deals with the proposed Hours of Opening on Saturdays. | quote their objection below:

‘We understand that Planning officers do not usually concern themselves with Licensing matters, but in this

case Planning and Licensing are interlinked, and some background needs to be known.

The Hours applied for on Saturday are 11.00 — 02.00.



These very late hours are unsuitable for this area of Kentish Town. ‘The Forum’ venue, at 9-17 Highgate
Road, is only seven buildings away from 385 Kentish Town Road. Hundreds of customers stream past
no.385 on their way to and from ‘The Forum’ to attend its many gigs. If these premises remain open until
02.00 on Saturday, for whatever purpose, customers and passing trade will be hanging around in the street

until the early hours, waiting for taxis or late night public transport.

Numbers 1-5 Highgate Road, five buildings away from 385 Kentish Town Road, are tall multi-occupied
residential buildings. There are residential flats above all the shops on the street, and in the buildings
opposite. Residents in all these flats and houses will find their sleep disturbed by the noise of customers
leaving the restaurant early in the morning. Customers will hang around the street waiting for early morning

transport and taxis.

Until this Premises Licence was applied for the premises held an historic Late Night Refreshment licence
from 23.00-03.00 on Saturday. It is clear that the owner of these premises intends to apply for another late
night refreshment licence, and probably an alcohol licence, once he has the Premises licence. He applied
for very late refreshment and alcohol licences recently but was instructed by Camden to apply for a

Premises licence first.

KTRA is asking for an amendment to the Saturday Opening Hours applied for. The end hour applied for on
Saturday is two hours past the Licensing Framework Hour, which is midnight. We are asking for an
amendment to the Planning application — reducing the Saturday Opening Hours from 02.00 to 24.30 for the

reasons given above.

As the Kentish Town ward Councillor, | am able to verify the grounds for these objections. My Surgeries
are frequently attended by residents whose lives are made a misery by disturbances caused by breaches

of Camden’s Licensing Framework Hours.

Kind Regards,

Councillor Jenny Headlam-Wells
Member of the Adoption and Fostering Panel and
Co-Chair of the Corporate Parenting Board

Labour Councillor for Kentish Town Ward
Tel: 02079742792 (Officer support for case work)

Email: jenny.headlam-wells@camden.gov.uk
Camden Town Hall, Judd Street, London WC1H 9HE




